





[image: image1.png]Salford City Council



                               

Salford City Council Cycle Forum

19th October 2006

Present:  Councillor Andy. Salmon, Graham Farrington, Geoff Dean, Stephen Lee (Urban Vision), Lee Evans (Transportation) 
and Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support). 
Apologies:  Hermine Briffa (Cycle Projects), Rob Brock, David Yates,  Nigel Holmes, Nicholas Smith Chris Trueblood, Ben Colman, Chris Rice (Salford University), Councillors Antrobus, Sheehy and Broughton.
	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action

Required By
	Timescale

	Welcome & introductions
	The meeting opened with a round of introductions and a discussion on future agenda items. 


	
	Ongoing

	Action Sheet
	The action sheet from the last meeting was discussed many of the items arising were on the agenda for further discussion except;
Broadwalk Library, Lee has looked into this further - The Chair requested that as the conversion to a Lift Centre was at least 18 months off a cycling parking provision could be arranged.
Lee spoke to the engineer responsible for the cycle parking programme and asked him to implement the stands that were originally planned for Broadwalk Library 

Also Lee was informed that the works are currently underway for the Library phase of the cycle parking programme with Little Hulton and Walkden Libraries already completed. It is expected that the remaining libraries will be finished within the next two weeks with the exception of Irlam and Clifton as these are awaiting redevelopment works, the stands will be installed when these works are completed.
Lift Centres – Peter informed the meeting that contact was made with the Lift centres asking about cycle parking provision the planning brief intended to provide cycle storage at all sites for staff and the public. The current provisions are listed below. 
       Pendleton HSCC: - Secure storage for 8 staff bicycles and 10 public user bicycles is provided
       Walkden HSCC: - Secure storage for 20 public user and staff bicycles is provided adjacent to the main entrance
       Eccles HSCC: - Due to the development being "back of pavement" only secure staff cycle storage is provided (for 10 in total)
Irlams o’th’ Height roundabout.

Lee confirmed that Highways had removed the concrete from the cycle lane.
Serious Cyclists after initial contact with Chris Rice at the University Graham and Nick have heard nothing – Peter will chase this up.
Trafford Cycle Forum there is no news yet as to any dates in the near future.

Irlam Caddishead Cycle Route – Lee is still to look into this matter 
In Town Without My Car day (ITWMC) - Lee updated the meeting the day 22nd September went well with a higher attendance than previous and lots of public interest in sustainable travel – it is hoped that there will be an event in Salford next year in addition to the joint event with Manchester.
	Lee Evans
No further Action (NFA)
required

Peter Kidd
Peter Kidd

Lee Evans
	Done
Done

ASAP

January

	Bike Week Ride an update
	Some suggestions were made though detailed planning for a mass bike ride (possibly June 20th 2007) can only begin when a clearer picture is available as to events planned by other authorities and organisations. Lee will be aware of developments through AGMA connections and will keep members informed if necessary in between meetings. Issues can be followed up electronically if necessary because of the duration between meetings. 
	All members
	ongoing

	Locks access 
	The matter of the access at Irlam locks was raised again, the path referred to has been constructed despite planning recommendations for a 3.5 m width suitable for cycle and pedestrians it has been designed down to 0.9m by Landscape Architects and not reviewed for comments before construction. This raises an issue about the planning cycle, which Peter will raise with the Scrutiny Officer who support the Scrutiny Planning Sub Group. 
Further to this a letter will be drafted to the Chief Exec of Peel Holdings with expressing the forums disappointment with the way the former route has been restricted down to make it almost impossible for a cycle or even a pram to pass easily. The letter will ask if anything could be done to improve the current situation now or in the near future with regard to the new developments around the locks area.
	Peter Kidd

Peter Kidd
	Done 
ASAP

	Alternate routes
	The idea of making use of the North Bank Rail Bridge to cross the canal in Irlam was briefly discussed but prior to the meeting Geoff, who had asked for the item to be on the agenda had found out the reasons why this was not a feasible option at the moment.
	NFA
	


	Eccles Station Area and NCN Route 55
	David Yates informed the Forum that the community committee had been asked not to support the proposal to fund improving facilities including cycle parking near Eccles Station as had been discussed previously, though he would still like to see an injection of monies from the community committee to kick start the project, he will pursue this with other agencies involved. Steve Lee will also report on any further progress. The improvements are linked to the progress of NCN Route 55.
On Route 55 - Some signage is required on the footbridge over the motorway in Eccles to request cyclist to dismount to comply with the law and progress is being made with Bolton Council on similar lines.

A fuller discussion on Route 55 will take place at the next Forum meeting.
	Lee Evans to liaise with Graham

Peter Kidd
	January

	School Travel plans
	A report for members information was circulated to bring to their attention progress with the required school travel plans in Salford.
	NFA
	

	Cycle network
	Lee updated the forum with details on various improvements.
· Cycle parking provision - the next round on parking at libraries and the country parks have been approved, ordered and are awaiting a start date from highways.
· Design work has begun on NCN route 6 along the alternate route beside the river Irwell this is delayed slightly while discussions on land ownership are ongoing.
· The designed improvements along the A57 Liverpool road are awaiting a start date.

· Improvements to the A580 have begun only lining and signing remain to be completed.

· The revised design of cycling and pedestrian facilities on Bury New Road has been postponed till next year.
· Lee passed around the newly published Salford cycle maps with details of their distribution and contacts where to obtain the other Greater Manchester maps and where to make any comments / corrections. These details will be passed round to all forum members.
	Peter Kidd
	Done


	The Lunen experience
	The Chair delivered a presentation on the recent visit to Lunen by a group of Councillors and senior officers to look at cycling facilities. The presentation reveals the impressive facilities for cyclists, among them were examples of integrated and purpose built routes, advanced storage and parking provisions but above all it showed a prevailing culture that considers and provides for cyclists. 
The final slide raised questions for consideration by forum members how we can promote the cycling cause. we could look at; 

How cyclists mix with other vehicles and pedestrians, 

How cycle routes connect 
Encouragement for employees of the council and other organisations

Establish a cycle centre.

The presentation provoked a lively debate and useful contributions from members the general consensus was, that it is essential that the forum continues to develop and promote the cycling cause even if only in small ways at first, to aim too high only to fail would be unproductive.
	
	

	A.O.B.
	It was suggested that a visit to the cycle centre at Manchester Airport would be well worth a visit.
Members were reminded that the community launch of the Bridgewater Way Project is tomorrow (Friday 20th ) at Hall Bank, Eccles.
Lee circulated copies of the draft Greater Manchester Cycling Strategy inviting members to submit comments via the contact details enclosed. Peter will circulate an electronic version to all forum members.
	Peter Kidd to progress
Peter Kidd
	Done
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Contact 


Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support Officer,


tel 0161 793 3322


peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk
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